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October 15, 2018 VIA EMAIL

Metrolinx Board of Directors
97 Front Street West
Toronto, ON

M5J 1E6

Please be advised that at their meeting of October 2, 2018, the Council of The
Corporation of the Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury passed the following resolution:

“WHEREAS Metrolinx has embarked upon an ambitious plan to expand transit service in
the Greater Golden Horseshoe, including the provision of 60-minute, two-way service at
the Bradford GO station seven days a week, with 30-minute service during weekday
rush hour;

AND WHEREAS as ridership levels at the Bradford GO station increase, so too does
utilization of the GO parking lot;

AND WHEREAS Metrolinx has developed plans to expand the existing parking lot as
well as add new lots at the Bradford station, with a planned construction start of April
2020;

AND WHEREAS current congestion and lack of parking stalls at the Bradford GO station
hinders access and limits further ridership growth;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of The Corporation of the Town
of Bradford West Gwillimbury formally requests that Metrolinx accelerate the planned
expansion of the Bradford GO station parking lot to the greatest extent possible; and
further, Council pledges whatever town support is necessary to assist with an
accelerated timeframe.”

If you have any questions, please contact me at 905-775-5366 x1104 or
treynolds@townofbwg.com.

Sincerely,

Tara Reynolds
Deputy Clerk



